
Dear Praying Friends,                                                                  September 2018
  

 This month has been packed with traveling and teaching. Several brothers and I started the month off by traveling to Uganda 
to spend a week with the Bible college and several pastors there. We were able to travel throughout the Mt. Elgon area visiting     
different pastors and their churches. It was a great joy to spend several days teaching in the Bible college and having a day long      
Christian leadership seminar as well. On one of the trips up the mountain, a pastor pointed towards another mountain and told me 
that there were many villages on that side with no churches. I am very thankful for the fellow believers there in Uganda, but as I was 
able to see, there is still a huge need for the Gospel in Uganda. Our desire has always been 2 Timothy 2:2. To train up faithful men who 
will be able to go and teach others. The time spent in the Bible colleges and with the national pastors is for the purpose of reaching 
villages like those near Mt. Elgon with the Gospel.  

 There are many stories of our time spent in Uganda that I would love to share. Stories about faithful brothers and sisters who 
have been serving our Lord even through very difficult circumstances. Stories of God’s grace in the lives of many. Even stories about 
getting stopped by police again and again and again! But I want to focus in on only one story for now. A story of a dear brother who has 
been pastoring for almost two decades. He has never been able to walk or run. He uses his arms and two wooden blocks to move 
around, but in spite of the hardships that come from this type of life in a village with no paved roads or modern conveniences, he has 
been a faithful witness of our Lord. I was able to meet his wife who was a former Muslim, she was lead to the Lord by her husbands 
faithful witness to her. I also was privileged to meet another young man who was lead to the Lord by Pastor Abisay . He has recently            
completed the Bible college and is now pastoring a church of his own. Our sovereign God is at work, and He is able to use any one of 
His children in the ministry of expanding His kingdom. I am thankful for Pastor Abisay and his love and passion for Christ. The time in 
Uganda was busy and filled with much joy. I am looking forward to returning there soon.  

 After the travels in Uganda, the rest of the month consisted of teaching at the Eldoret and West Pokot Bible colleges, traveling 
to a new church plant and teaching and baptizing some of the new believers, holding another pastors mission meeting as we discuss 
missions in Kenya, and of course preparing for our baby girl! We are very thankful to have two of Bethany’s sisters here with us as the 
countdown for baby #2 approaches. They have been a big blessing and Abram loves his aunts.  

*Please be in prayer for Bethany and the baby which we are expecting the end of this month or beginning of the next 

*Pray for upcoming travels to teach in Uganda and Mombasa 

  Living for Eternity,  Josh, Bethany and Abram Wormley 
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Where there are 

 no churches…. 

Pastor Abisay and his wife  


